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TWGHSs CY. Ma Memorial College
Administration Circular 079/24-25
Concerns over Vaping and “Space Qil Drug” Abuse
Corresponding Measures by the School

11t April 2025
Dear Parents

Recently, local media has widely reported a trend of younger individuals using e-cigarettes and “Space Oil
Drug”. To protect students and prevent them from the potential harm, our school has been educating
students about the dangers of these substances through morning assemblies, seminar, display board and
video presentations.

As addressed in our eNotice last week, we urge parents to pay close attention to your child’s emotional
changes, daily routines, and social circles, and encourage them to share their school life with you. Please take
the opportunity to discuss the dangers of drugs and e-cigarettes with your child, emphasizing the value of a
healthy lifestyle. If you find your child any unusual behaviours or in possession of items of unknown sources,
such as e-cigarette devices, please remain vigilant and contact the school immediately.

To prevent the infiltration of Space Oil Drug abuse on campus, if the school receives complaints or reports
regarding students involving with such substances, we will follow the instructions of the Education Bureau’s
School Administration Guide (Section 3.7.2: Measures for Handling Drug-Related Incidents). This includes
promptly notifying parents and reporting to relevant authorities to ensure students receive appropriate
counselling and follow-up support under the EDB and school-based policies.

To ensure students’ health and maintain school discipline, we sincerely ask all parents to be notified and
support the school’s reasonable and necessary measures. The school may carry out “random inspections” in
accordance with the Section 3.6.4 of the EDB’s School Administration Guide and the Privacy Commissioner’s
guidelines. These inspections will be carried out lawfully, respectfully, and without undue intrusion, following
the Principles and Procedures for Searching Students’ Belongings. If any illegal substances are found during
such inspections, we will immediately contact the parents and follow the above guidelines for further actions.

Please return the signed e-reply slip to the class teacher by 29™ April 2025 (Tuesday). Please feel free to
contact the Discipline Master/Mistress Miss Choi Yin Fong or Mr. Ng Chi Tang on 2443 9899 if you have any
questions.

Yours sincerely

~Chan Miu Ha
~ Principal

Note: In case of any discrepancies between the Chinese and English versions of the above content, the Chinese version shall prevail.



